

Hillside Junior School Weekly Bulletin

Week 10 – 08.11 2019

Northwood Remembrance Parade

Mr Davies will be representing Hillside Infant and Junior School at the parade which will take place at the War Memorial in Green Lane on Sunday 10th November. Proceedings start at 10.45am. Please click here to view the arrangements in full.

Supporting Your Child

Please visit our school website, staff have made a series of videos showing how we teach maths at school. http://www.hillsidejunior.org/page/maths---a-guide-for-parents/9408 There are also e-safety links for keeping your child safe online http://www.hillsidejunior.org/page/useful-links/9401

We hope you find these helpful when supporting your child at home.

Individual Photographs

The deadline for returning your child's school photograph is **Monday 18th November**. Any late orders can be made via the Kittle Photography website, which may incur an extra cost. www.kittleorders.com

The Rt Hon. Nick Hurd MP

Please see the attached letter sent to us this week from our local MP, Nick Hurd.

Piano

A local resident has contacted the school as she has an upright octave piano in good condition having been regularly tuned looking for a new home. For further information please contact Judy at judyandrob@hotmail.com

PTA Toy Request

If you have any unwanted toys, games, etc. at home, please would you donate them to the PTA for the Toy Stall at the Christmas Fair. All donations can be given to the school office on or before Monday 9th December. Thank you.

Northwood Hills 'Christmas Light Switch On'

On **Saturday 16th November** Northwood Hills will be switching on the Christmas lights. Many schools and local residents will be present and it's always a fun and festive occasion. Hillside have joined in for a number of years and we are practising our two songs that we shall be singing at the event. It's a great opportunity for Hillside children and staff to join up with parents and family members in support of this event and our local community. We will meet at 3.30pm outside the Namaste Lounge in Joel St, Northwood Hills. You will be directed to the meeting point on arrival. Feel free to wear your Christmas jumpers!

School Governor Vacancies

We currently have two Parent Governor vacancies. If you, or someone you know would be interested please contact Mrs Shepherd or Mr Davies for further information.

Diary Dates

November:

Tues 12th Nov: Yr 5 & 6 visit to Emmanuel Church Sat 16th Nov: Northwood 'Christmas Light Switch On' Mon 18th Nov: Deadline for returning school photos Fri 22nd Nov: Flu vaccinations—Whole School

PTA Events 2019—2020

Please see below the events arranged by the PTA for this academic year.

Fri 15th Nov—Junior School Disco

Fri 6th Dec—Christmas Surprise Room

Fri 13th Dec-Christmas Fair

Thurs 13th Feb-Non-uniform Day

Fri 13th March—Lower School Film Night

Fri 20th March—Mother's Day Surprise Room

Fri 27th March—Easter Cake Sale & Raffle

Fri 1st May-Upper School Film Night

Fri 22nd May—Crazy Hair Day

Fri 12th June—Outdoor Cinema (Adults only)

Fri 19th June—Father's Day Surprise Room

Sat 4th July—Summer Fair

Thurs 16th July—Year 6 Leavers BBQ



Mrs V Shepherd Headteacher Hillside Junior School Northwood Way Northwood Middlesex HA6 1RX

5 November 2019

Our ref: NH/rg/CR

Dear Mrs Shepherd,

I will not be standing at the next General Election, and so will be standing down as the local MP after fourteen years.

I just wanted to thank you and your team for all your hard work and dedication on behalf of your pupils. Good schools are at the heart of good communities, and this area is very fortunate. I consider teaching to be one of the most important professions, and it would be wrong for me to leave without saying thank you.

Best regards,

The Rt Hon. Nick Hurd MP

Ruislip, Northwood and Pinner

Tel: 020 7219 1053

Email: nick.hurd.mp@parliament.uk